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6 September 2019

Decision of the District Licensing Committee in the matter of:

The Application for a New Manager’s Certificate by Shontel Lee-Anne Roberts

Following the hearing of the above application on 4 September 2019, please find enclosed
the decision of the Christchurch District Licensing Committee.

Decisions of the District Licensing Committee may be subject to appeal under Section 154 of
the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012. Any party to the proceedings before a licensing
committee who is dissatisfied with the decision may appeal to the Alcohol Regulatory and
Licensing Authority (ARLA). Such an appeal must be made within 10 working days of this
notice of decision.

Please find below a link to the relevant area of ARLA's website:

http://www.justice.govt.nz/tribunals/alcohol-regulatory-and-licensing-authority/appeals-to-the-
alcohol-regulatory-and-licensing-authority

Please contact me if you have any queries.

Yours Faithfully

Mark Saunders
Hearings Advisor

mark.saunders@ccc.govt.nz
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Decision No. 60D [2019] 2382

IN THE MATTER OF  the Sale and Supply of Alcohol
Act 2012

AND

IN THE MATTER OF  an application by SHONTEL LEE-
ANNE ROBERTS for a Manager’s
Certificate under s 219 of the Sale
and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012.

BEFORE THE CHRISTCHURCH DISTRICT LICENSING COMMITTEE

Chairperson:  Ms C E Robinson
 Mr R Wilson JP
 Mr D Blackwell QSM

___________________________________________________________________

DECISION ON APPLICATION FOR MANAGER’S CERTIFICATE
___________________________________________________________________

[1] This is an application by Shontel Lee-Anne Roberts (‘the applicant’) for a
Managers Certificate pursuant to s219 of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act
2012 (‘the Act’).  Ms Roberts has not completed her interview with the Inspector
and has not supplied a copy of her LCQ.  Several attempts have been made to
contact Ms Roberts; however, no reply has been received.1  Notice of Hearing
was sent to Ms Robert’s last known address.  When the application was called
for hearing on 4 September 2019. Ms Roberts did not appear.

[2] Having considered the application and noting that the applicant has not
completed the required interview and provision of information we decline the
application for a Manager’s Certificate.

DATED at CHRISTCHURCH this 5th day of September 2019.

Cindy E. Robinson

Chairperson of the Christchurch District Licensing Committee

1 Inspectors Report, Paul Spang 25 July 2019


